Newsletter from The Camillian Social Center Rayong

May 2022

Dear Friends and Supporters,

Here we are once again with a newsletter from The Camillian Children’s Home (CSC) and The
Independent Living Center (IDP) for May 2022. In the middle of this month, our children returned to school and
some of children moved up in grade and are studying in a new school. Our children say that they are happy to
return to school and see their friends after such a long break due to Covid. All schools in Thailand have
Government approved measures in place to prevent the spread of Covid. Our children have been instructed in
caring for themselves to prevent Covid. Over the months our center has organized activities for our children in
agriculture at our Garden of Eden. During the last few months visitors have been allowed into the center to make
their donations, but they have not been allowed to mix with either the patients or our children. We would like to
give our sincere thanks to all the kind people for donating useful items and all the kind people from overseas who

have transferred cash for our center’s projects. Thank you so much for all kindness.

Mr. Tom Mulvey Mr. Francesco Ikuji



The begin of this month, our center requested the support for our student’s school uniforms both for our
younger kids and our teenagers, the cost of this project is 90,000 THAI Baht or 3,000 USD Dollars. Our kids and
teenagers would like to give their sincere thanks to Mr. Tom Mulvey and Mr. Francesco Ikuji. Unfortunately, as
yet this expense has not been fully funded. So, if you would like to make a donation to this project please do. It is
bad enough not to have parents to buy new school equipment but to turn up at school in rag tag scruffy hand me
downs when you live in an orphanage must be really bad.

St. Camillus Foundation of Thailand

Bank of Ayudhya Map-Ta-Phut Branch Rayong
No. 229 129336 3 (AYUDTHBK)
This is swift the code: (AYUDTHBK)

If you have made a bank transfer already, can you please send your slip attached to an Email at this address.
peter-1884@hotmail.com
Thank you in advance for your assisting our children in the center.
Best regards,

Peter
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All members in the center give our sincere thanks to Family Flicoteaux from France, they donated to the
cost of sanitary masks and the refrigerator in our main kitchen at The Camillian Social Center Rayong. Thank
you so much for to assisting our center and making many donations towards many of our children’s projects. God

bless you.
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On the 2" of May 2022, The Camillian Social Center Rayong put in place a new hygiene schedule for

both The Children Home and the Independent Living Center afterwards, they helped to clean their homes.
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On the 4" of May 2022, the child care center organized a birthday’s party for Khowpun, he is now 8

years old. All of us in the center wish him good health, happiness and success with his studies.
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On the 5" of May 2022, our kids and teenagers participated in making Tie Die Cloth which they all very

much enjoy. It is all good life experience.
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On the 11" of May 2022, it was back to school for all of our staff in the center for an update on
HIV/AIDs training. As time passes as old staff leave and new staff take their place training in HIV/AIDs care
needs to be brought up to date. This benefits our patents, children and society at large. On the same day, our
director and all the members of our center welcomed the staff of Mission Australia and we showed them around
at the main center, Independent’s Home and The Garden of Eden (Rehabilitation Center). We showed them how
we have developed our HIV/AIDS care of Patients and Orphaned children living with and affected by HIV/AIDS.

Thank you to Mission Australia Association for helping our center for many years and introduced the idea of

Social Enterprise.
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On the 12" of May 2022, Arm and Opor moved from The Child Care Center to The Independent Living
Center for our teenager’s. Before these moves are made an assessment by our caregivers is made. So that we are
as sure as we can be that the kids are up to caring for themselves. So, we all hope that Arm and Opor continue

their development.
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On the 14" of May 2022, for our children it was outdoor activities which they very enjoyed doing

exercise outside.
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On the 16" of May 2022, our caregivers at The Independent Living Center were teaching the subject of

income and expense accounts to our teenagers. This is important skillful for their life in the future.
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On the 17" of May 2022, Our children study in different classes and at different schools. At this time,
they have returned to school and they are happy to study with their classmate under the preventative measures for
Covid laid down by each school. This day, The Camillian Social Center Rayong attended the certificate award
ceremony for organizations that have passed the HIV and sexually transmitted disease service center in the

community on a ZOOM. All of us here at the center together and we are very proud of this certificate and our

center, we are now a HIV service Center for helping people in society.



'
a A

Y { v a a Y] @ @ < 1
’J‘Llﬁ 18 NOHANIAN N.F. 2565 Llﬂi]@]’J‘VIEJ"IGU’E]QLﬁTll@g]jﬁ]ﬂﬂﬁ]ﬂﬁiiJLW@W@JU”IVIﬂH%GUFNMﬂV] Llﬂg%jﬂiﬁ
o &R @ AanAa @ 1 = 4
WINLVIWAN U %Q!ﬂuﬁ‘ﬁﬂﬂiuﬂWiWGJluWTIﬂH%LLﬂLﬂﬂG]Gle‘fHEJ
On the 18" of May 2022, our psychologist organized activities to improve our children's skills and help

their development, this is a good way to improve their phycology.
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On the 19" of May 2022, our director took an older boy to study in the first year of an Electronic
Curriculum in Don Bosco College in Ratchaburi Province. At this time, he is staying in a dormitory provided by
the college. There, he will learn many life skills with other people in the society. This is good experience for him.

I will you know more in his next update.
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On the 25" of May 2022, our kids celebrated at a birthday’s party for Boom and he is now 10 years old.

We wish that he is happy, in good health and successful with his studies.
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On the 28" of May 2022, our kids and teenagers spent time learning about agriculture at Khok Nong Na
2 the area where The Garden of Eden is situated and they practiced many skills in farming. This is considered an

important life skill by our management.
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On the 29" of May 2022, Psychology health development activity by Counseling Psychologist of The
Camillian Social Center Rayong. The CSC Rayong is continually and gradually developing and organizing
various activities and programs in order to help and develop health in each dimension of our children and
patient’s life. Now our Center is caring for 35 AIDS patients in our Palliative Care Unit and 34 people living with
HIV at The Garden of Eden. Most of these abandoned patients are physical disable and psychological disabled.

We really need a specific and special program for caring and rehabilitation of their health.
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On the 30th of May 2022, all our members at The Camillian Social Center Rayong were very happy to

welcome The Rev. Paul Cherdchai Lertjitlekha who is a new Provincial Superior of The Camillian Foundation of

Thailand.
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Rev. PAUL CHERDCHAI LERTJITLEKHA

Pravinrial Suneriar
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This month, the Child Care Center welcomed a new child into our care, his nickname is Frame and he is
now one and a half years old. He is a cute baby boy. If you are interested in sponsoring him and I will send his

CV, please inform me on this email. peter-1884(@hotmail.com.

Camillian Social Center Rayong
1/ 1 Soi Kiri, Huae Pong, Rayong 21150
Tel 038 - 685480 Fax 038 - 687480
www.hiv-aids-kids.org

E-mail: peter-1884@hotmail.com
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